
PARISH MISSION STATEMENT   

  “We, at the Basilica of the Co-Cathedral of the Sacred Heart of the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston, are a 
diverse community of the poor, the disadvantaged and hungry, the well-to-do, the youth, elderly, visitors and 
those seeking refuge. 
 As a community of many cultures and races, we stand for unity in our diversity by expressing our love of God 
the Father through prayer and worship, through service to one another, through the ministry of welcoming, 
through evangelization and ecumenism. With the Bishop, we shall pursue this mission faithfully through the 
example of Jesus Christ, the power of the Holy Spirit and the gifts and talents of our members.” All are welcome 
today, especially visitors, guests and those who might be new to the community. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  BASILICA OF THE CO-CATHEDRAL  

OF THE SACRED HEART 
 

Pilgrimage Site for: Diocesan Shrine of Santo Niño 

    “Annunciation” and “Tree of Life” Meditation Gardens  

  Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time-February 5th, 2023 
 

Pastor: Most Rev. Mark E. Brennan  
Bishop of  the Diocese of  Wheeling-Charleston  

 

Rector: Very Rev. Donald X. Higgs, VF    Email: dhiggs@dwc.org 
Associate: Rev. Dominic Athishu    Email: dathishu@dwc.org  

In Residence: Msgr. P. Edward Sadie, P.A., S.T.L. 
 

1114 Virginia St., East, Charleston, WV 25301,  Telephone: (304) 342-8175/Fax: (304) 344-3907 

E-Mail: sacredheartwv@gmail.com  -  Website: www.sacredheartcocathedral.com    

 

MASS SCHEDULE  
 

Saturday 8:15 AM, Vigil 5:30 PM  
Sunday 8:00 AM, 10:00 AM, 12:00 Noon & 5:00 PM 

Monday & Friday 8:15 am 
Tuesday-Friday 12:00 Noon 

 

Mass from the Basilica is live streamed on our  
Facebook & YouTube page, Sundays at 10AM  

 

Mass from the Diocese is being live-streamed at 6 p.m. on  
Saturday, where it remains online. The link is  

https://dwc.org/home/mass/ 
 

Listen to EWTN on WLUX 1450 AM  
Dunbar|Charleston  

https://www.ewtn.com/radio/schedule  
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
 

Saturday’s 4:00-5:00 PM or by appointment.  
304-342-8175  

 
           EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  

 

              Saturday’s 4:00-5:00 PM.    

https://dwc.org/home/mass/
https://www.ewtn.com/radio/schedule


Basilica of the Co-Cathedral of the Sacred Heart 
TELEPHONE  304-342-8175                  

FAX 304-344-3907 

 
ADMINISTRATION 

Bookkeeper: Pam Acevedo                                                    342-8175  
                    email: pacevedo@shccwv.us  
Office Assistant: Angela Hodges                                           342-8175  
                   email: ahodges@shccwv.us 
Property Manager: John Blake                                             342-8175  
                   email: jblake@shccwv.us 
Secretary: Sheila Kerekes                                                      342-8175  
                   email: skerekes@shccwv.us 

 
EDUCATION 

Director of RCIA: Mike Kawash                                                 549-6453 
        Email: mak@ramlaw.com     
Coordinator of Religious Education: Sr. Ida Chikara     1-304-709-0026    
        Email: idachikara@gmail.com 
Sacred Heart Early Learning Center: 6 weeks-2 years  
        Andrea Bias, Director                                                           414-5757 
Sacred Heart Child Development Center: After School Care 
       Crystal Ashcraft, Coordinator                                                344-1125 
Sacred Heart Grade School: K-5/Pre-School (ages 3-4) 
       Anne Davis, Principal                                                             346-5491 
Charleston Catholic High School: 6-12 
       Colleen M. Hoyer, Principal                                                   342-8415 

 
SACRAMENTS   

Anointing of the Sick,   Confession,   Infant Baptism,   Weddings     
For information/to schedule any of the above 304-342-8175 

 
MUSIC 

Music Director: Mark Haas       342-8175 
         Email:  mhaas@shccwv.us 
Principal Organist: Gregory Gray                                               380-4786 

 
OTHER PARISH GROUPS OR MINISTRIES  

Boy Scouts: Sam Wilkes    546-0614  
Catholic Charities Office-Family Life Center      380-0162 
 For information on Catholic Charities  
 Contact: Karen or Sam Gross           346-2608  
Cub Scouts: Adam Rohrig              276-274-8110 
Girl Scouts: Sandi Greenhowe                                                      553-7021 
Knights of Columbus -St. Michael the Archangel #12630 
  Dick Fauss, Grand Knight                                                            965-6872 
  Sam Gross-Faithful Navigator-Fr. Boniface Assembly #1188    346-2608 
Ministry to Sick/Elderly 
   Sr. Ida Chikara, SJI                                                           1-304-709-0026    
Mount Olivet Cemetery/Mausoleum                                          342-8135  
   Wayne Johnson or Sacred Heart Parish 
Prayer Shawl Ministry: Wanda Dettinger                                   344-1181 
Saint John XXIII Pastoral Center                                              342-0507 
SH Christian Service Committee: Ron Rushworth                    382-7768 
SH Finance Council: Cindy McGhee-Chair       342-8175 
SH Gift Shop: Antonetta Stevens 415-8132   or   Kathy Lamb    344-2011 
SH Pastoral Council: Jack Walsh-Chair                     533-2298 

The Holy Sacrifice of the Mass at the Basilica  
 Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time-February 5, 2023 

  
  5:30 pm   + Bob Crowley 
  8:00 am   + David Alan Harless 
10:00 am   + People of the Parish 
12:00 pm   + Mary Lou Whitlatch 
  5:00 pm   + Tom & Mary Christina Edwards   
   
  8:15 am   + For the Intention of Janet Farmer 
 
12:00 pm   + Tommy Davis 
   
12:00 pm   + Dianna Maxwell 
 
  8:15 am   + For the Intention of Martha Hardman  
  
  5:30 pm   + Jamar Lozano 
  8:00 am   + Thomas Kerner, Jr. 
10:00 am   + John Ruddick 
12:00 pm   + Herminigildo Banzon Abella, Jr.  
  5:00 pm   + People of the Parish   

02/04   Sat. 
02/05  Sun.
  
 
 
 

02/06  Mon. 
 
02/08  Wed. 
 
02/09  Thu. 
 
02/10  Fri. 
 
02/11  Sat.  
02/12  Sun. 

 Ministry Schedule-Week of February 11/12 

Eucharistic Ministers Schedule 
  5:30 PM  Matt Higgs, Debra Murphy  
  8:00 AM  Janice Prince, Jim Weimer   
10:00 AM  Sr. Ida Chikara, Steve Naylor     
12:00 PM  Bob Parker, Jason Pizatella    
  5:00 PM  Debra Basham, Agnes Smith   

Lector Schedule  
5:30 PM-Linda Higgs 

        8:00 AM-Sam Gross       
10:00 AM–Michael Tupta 

12:00 PM-Andrew Workman 
5:00 PM-John Biros  

The Pope’s Monthly Intention 
FEBRUARY-For parishes 

We pray that parishes, placing communion at the centre, may 
increasingly become communities of faith, fraternity and 

welcome towards those most in need. 

Sharing Our Treasure - 1/29/2023 
 

Regular Collection: $6,969   Candles: $112 
SMILE: $ 100      Needy Student: $60  
Energy Needs: $35 ($2,059)  Initial Offering: $36  
Church in Europe: $10 ($663)  Solemnity of Mary: $40 
Church in Dev. Africa & Latin America: $10 ($708) 

 

Thank you for your faithful generosity.   

Please be aware of the revised weekday  
Mass schedule starting this Monday, February 6th. The 

Tuesday & Friday 12:00 pm and Saturday Morning 
8:15 am Masses have all been canceled indefinitely.   

TAX STATEMENTS-The 2022 contribution statements have been 
mailed. If you do not receive yours within a reasonable amount of 
time please contact the parish business office 304-342-8175.  Thank 
you for your continued support and generosity to our parish.      

Beginning Sunday, March 5th the 10:30am and 12:00pm 
Masses will be combined into one Mass, that will be held at 
10:30am. This is a permanent change that affects only 
those two weekend Masses.   



For those who 
would like to 
send Fr. 
Dominic a 
note, his new 
address is:   
 
St. Sebastian Church 322 
East Main Street 
Kingwood, WV 26537  

From our music director… 
 

A Joyful Psalm #76: Psalm 112 
 

Do you love food? I love food. We just so happen to be concluding “Restaurant Week” here in Charleston, WV, 

and it is quite fitting for the readings this weekend. I have decided that God loves food. Consider the following: the 

first sin is committed by the consumption of food; the Israelites are instructed to eat the Passover lamb; 

God feeds them in the desert with manna from heaven; Jesus is born in the City of Bethlehem, which means “City 

of Bread”; He is born in a feeding trough where animals eat; He gives himself to us to be eaten in the Holy Eucharist. 
 

The matter used for the Holy Eucharist is especially unique. All the other Sacraments use the naturally occurring 

materials of oil and water. The Eucharist uses bread and wine, which we physically make ourselves. During the 

presentation of gifts at Mass, we present our broken, unfermented selves, and the Lord changes this matter into 

Himself! 
 

In the Gospel Reading, Jesus says, “You are the salt of the earth. But if salt loses its taste, with what can it be 

seasoned? It is no longer good for anything.” (Mt.5: 13) As the Body of Christ, we are meant to “stick out” of the 

crowd just as well-seasoned food “stick out” of the menu. We are to be the “light of the world that must shine 

before others.” (Mt. 5:16) 
 

Do you love food? God loves you, and he wants to season you to go forth and be a light to others: to be a “light in 

darkness for the upright.” (Ps. 112) 
 

Mark Haas, Director of Music 

A note from the Rector… 
 

Dear Sisters and Brothers, 
 

Greetings on this Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time. 
 

This weekend, we say farewell to Fr. Dominic Asthisu, who will be leaving us after the Noon Mass. As 
announced last week, Bishop Mark has asked Fr. Dominic to become administrator of the Churches in 
Preston County. It is because of a sudden pastoral need, that Fr. Dominic is leaving us so soon. We are 
very grateful for his pastoral care and priestly service to us since last March. Please keep him in your 
prayers as he takes on this new assignment. 
 

It may be a while before a new associate is appointed so we are adjusting the weekday Mass schedule as 
is noted in this bulletin. 
 

As announced last week, we are taking this opportunity to adjust the Sunday Mass schedule. Studying 
our attendance numbers for the past five years, four of our five Masses average less than a third of our 
capacity. After seeking the advice of our parish pastoral council members and your preference (your vote 
through Flocknote), I announce that beginning on March 5th, we will combine the 10am Mass and the 
12pm Mass into one at 10:30am. I am aware it will call for a little sacrifice and adjustment for some. I 
ask for your understanding and patience. If you have any questions, please contact me.  I remain, 
 

In Christ, 
Fr. Don 

$3,000,000 

Total 
Pledged  

$1,691,463 

The confirmation class would like to 
thank all who donated clothes, 
household and personal goods and 
money for the victims of the Regal 
Apartment fire. We collected so much 
and over $3700.00 in funds for them. 
We appreciate your generosity. The 
collection fit in well with our lesson 
that day on relationships and love, we 
were spreading love to the community. 
Thanks to all parents and volunteers 
who helped us. God Bless You.  



Now Hiring-Our Parish has full-time and part-time teacher positions for the Early Learning Center and After-school care 
programs. Diocesan benefits and salaries commensurate with experience and education. Applicants must be at least 18 
years old, have a high school diploma and clear a background check. WVIT and ACDS helpful but not required.  Please 
contact Sheila Kerekes at 304-414-5757 or mail your resume to 1114 Virginia St. E., Charleston, WV 25301.  

 The Knights of Council 12630 will be sponsoring a Blood Drive on February 9, 2023 from 9:00 until 2:00 at the South 
Charleston Holiday Inn.  Please sign up and give blood if you can.  Call 1-800-Red Cross 1-800-733-2767 to sign up to 
donate blood. 
 

Join to help the Knights help the Church.  Charity, Unity and Fraternity are the watchwords of The Knights of Columbus. 
Join us in our work. It is easy to join the Knights on line by logging on to kofc.org/joinus. Simply fill out the form answering 
a few simple questions for a free one year membership.  Please specify council 12630.  Enter the following ONLINE 
MEMBERSHIP CODE  blessedmcgivney   

Sacred Heart Grade School News…  
SHGS has had a fabulous week of Catholic Schools Week.  We celebrated the 100th Day of School on Monday and dressed 
like 100 year old people.  Charleston police officers, firefighters, and some Kanawha Co. sheriff's ate lunch with us on 

Wednesday.  Our fourth grade class did a Living Rosary on Thursday afternoon for grades 1-5 and fourth grade parents.  On Friday, 
we celebrated our students by having pizza and ice cream for lunch and playing board games with our friends. Our Pennies for 
People coin drive raised over $1500 for local charities.  The donations on Wednesday for Day of Giving totaled well over 
$15,000.  What a loving community we have!   
 
A fourth grader finished third in the Kanawha County Spelling Bee.  She placed behind 2 middle school students!  Wow- are we 
proud!  This week, two of our students will participate in the Kanawha County Math Field Day.  We have great kids AND great 
teachers. Thank you for your prayers and support!   Anne Davis, Principal     

CHARLESTON CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL-EDUCATING THE HEARTS AND MINDS OF  
WEST VIRGINIA’S YOUTH FOR OVER 90 YEARS 

Applications may be downloaded from our website www.charlestoncatholic-crw.org. For more information, or to 
schedule a tour, call 342-8415 or email admissions@charlestoncatholic-crw.org.  

 

Eucharistic Revival Study Series – “The Mystery of  
the Eucharist in the Life of the Church” 

 

As part of the Diocesan Eucharistic Revival, we will be holding 
a series of discussion sessions on the Eucharist, using the 
USCCB document “The Mystery of the Eucharist in the Life of 
the Church” as well as the Bishop Robert Barron video series 
on the Eucharist. 
 

There will be two sessions, each lasting 4 weeks in March as 
follows: 

• Session 1 – Wednesdays from 10:30 am until 12:00 noon, 
to be held on March 1, 8, 15, and 22. 

• Session 2 – Thursdays from 6:30 pm until 8:00 pm, to be 
held on March 2, 9, 16, and 23. 

 

All meetings will be held in the Gathering Space. 
 

Topics will include the Eucharist as Sacred Meal, Sacrifice, the 
Real Presence of Christ, the Communion of Christ and the 
Church, and our proper response, having received the Body and 
Blood of Christ. 
 

Please indicate which session you will attend, and how many 
people will attend, by signing up for one of the sessions using 
the sign-up forms in the Gathering Space, by calling the Parish 
Office, or by responding at eucharisticrevival@gmail.com. 
 

You can access “The Mystery of the Eucharist in the Life of 
the Church” on the diocesan website at https://dwc.org/wp-
content/uploads/2022/09/The-Mystery-of-the-Eucharist-in-the-
Life-of-the-Church.pdf. 
 

Please join us as we explore the meaning and significance that 
the Eucharist holds in our faith. 



SHGS will accept applications for enrollment for parish families beginning on Friday, February 10, 2023.  To apply, go 
to the school website, www.shgs.us and click on Apply Now under the admissions tab.  For families outside the parish, 
registration will begin on Friday, February 17, 2023.  There is a $20 application fee.  Students already enrolled in SHGS 
will have paper applications sent home on Friday, February 3, 2023.    
 
 

Welcome to the West Virginia Hope Scholarship Program! 
The Hope Scholarship Program is the state of West Virginia’s education savings account (ESA) program that 
will allow parents and families to utilize the state portion of their education funding to tailor an individualized 
learning experience that works best for their child.  The scholarship allows K-12 students to receive financial 
assistance that can be used for tuition, fees, and other expenses. 
To learn more about the HOPE Scholarship Program, please visit: WWW.HOPESCHOLARSHIPWV.COM. 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION for the 2023-24 academic year! 
Beginning on March. 1, 2023, the Hope Scholarship board will accept applications for NEW Hope Scholarship students for the 2023-24 
academic year. To qualify, a student must be a West Virginia resident and be one of the following: Eligible to be enrolled in kindergarten 
for the 2023-24 school year. Enrolled full-time in public elementary or secondary school in West Virginia for an entire instructional term 
of the 2022-23 academic year. Enrolled full-time and attending a public elementary or secondary school in West Virginia for at least 45 
consecutive calendar days during the current instructional term at the time of application. 
 

**Do not try to submit an application in the EMA portal or your Notice of Intent to your county board of education for the 2023-24 
school year before March 1, 2023. ** 
 

Notices for Current Hope Scholarship Students-Students who were awarded the Hope Scholarship for 2022-23 school year must 
renew their applications annually to receive the Hope Scholarship. The renewal application period is expected to open up in February 2023. 
Check back here for more updates. 

PARENT INFORMATION REGARDING TUITION ASSISTANCE  
2023-2024 DIOCESAN TUITION ASSISTANCE PROCESS OPENS FEBRUARY 1ST  2023  

For the 32nd consecutive year, the Diocesan Tuition Assistance Program (TAP) is striving to keep Catholic school education 
affordable for families who desire it for their children but who may need some financial assistance to make that dream a reality. 
Thanks to the ongoing and genuine commitment of The Most Reverend Mark Brennan to the Catholic schools in our Diocese, 
funds have, once again, been allocated for distribution to families in need of financial assistance.  
 

Applying for TAP through FACTS is easy and affordable. You are encouraged to apply if your child is already enrolled or has been 
accepted by one of the Catholic schools in the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston for the 2023-2024 school year.  
 

• Who is eligible? Any student accepted for the 2023-2024 school year in any Diocesan Catholic school (PK thru grade 12) is 
eligible. Determinations are based upon a family's degree of need relative to all other applicants.  

• Phase I: open to Catholic families ONLY  

• Phase II: open to ALL families  

• How do I apply? Applications are made on-line. Go to www.factsmgt.com, click on “Grant & Aid Assessment” and log in. If 
you do not have Internet access, contact your school office for assistance.  

• Cost? The application fee is $35. The Diocese will pay $17.50 and families pay the other $17.50.  

• Grants: Diocesan grants for families who have completed their applications and show financial need will receive up to 50% of 
the child’s tuition.  

• Phase I Deadline In order to receive notification in late May, applications (including all required documentation and payment) 
are to be received by FACTS by April 30, 2023. Phase I is intended for Catholic families ONLY with children currently enrolled or 
already accepted for the 2023-2024 school year in any Catholic school in the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston. Families must 
belong to a parish included on the drop-down list as part of the on-line application.  

 

NEW: PLEASE READ  
Phase II Deadline In order to receive notification in September, all applications for 2023-2024 (including all required 
documentation and payment of the fee) MUST be RECEIVED by FACTS no later than August 31, 2023. Phase II is now intended for 
Catholic and Non-Catholic families. If an application was submitted during Phase I, please contact the school. Please do NOT 
submit a second application.  
 

Note 1: No assistance will be available from the Diocese or from any school unless:  
1. an application is completed in full (ALL questions answered) and submitted  

2. all required documentation is provided, AND  

3. the family portion ($17.50) of the application fee is paid by the deadline.  
 

Note 2: ONLY ONE APPLICATION PER FAMILY should be submitted per school year. If you made an error or had a life event 
change, please do NOT submit a second application. Contact your principal and your application can be updated by FACTS.  





The Serra Club of Charleston 
Is An Organization That Encourages Vocations. Why Not Join Us? 

Contact Mark Sadd 304-343-2149 

To report an incidence of suspected child sexual abuse, 
please contact your local law enforcement agency, or you 
may confidentially contact WV Child Protective Services 
at 800.352.6513. To report suspected cases of sexual abuse 
by personnel of the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston to the 
Diocese, please contact the Diocese at 888.434.6237 or 
304.233.0880.  

Pastoral Care is offered to all 
parishioners. If you would like 
a visit or the Eucharist brought 
to your home, the hospital or 
assisted care facility, you can 
contact Sr. Ida at 1-304-709-
0026. 

 KNIGHTS CORNER  
St. Michael the Archangel Council #12630 

   Membership Info: kofc.org/joinus 

LEAD WITH FAITH  
prayer & faith formation resources available 

SERVE OTHERS  
unmatched charitable outreach programs 

DEFEND YOUR VALUES  
stand up for the unborn and all human life 

PROTECT YOUR FAMILY  
exclusive access to top rated financial products 

      

 “THE EXPERIENCE OF A LIFETIME” 

Baptismal Preparation Class for First Time Parents 
To schedule a baptism preparation class   
or to get more information please call 304-342-8175.  

Sacred Heart Early Learning Center  
Ages 6 Weeks to 2 Years open to children of all faiths, located at 
204 Leon Sullivan Way.  Hours of operation are Monday-Friday 
7:00 am to 5:30 pm, year round.  
 At the Early Learning Center, care teachers provide a safe, 
clean, predictable and nurturing environment in which children 
can explore, build relationships and develop a positive self 
concept. If you are interested in our program, call Andrea Stover  
at 414-5757 for an appointment, or for information.  

SACRED HEART GRADE SCHOOL 
A National Blue Ribbon School of Excellence 

Applications may be downloaded from our website www.shgs.us. 
For information, or to schedule a tour, call 304-346-5491. 

 

* Tiny Hearts-2 Year Old-Half or Full Day Program    
* ECE-3 Year Old-Full Day Program    
* PRE-K-4 Year Old-Full Day Program    
* Kindergarten through Fifth Grade   
* After School Care   
 

Integrated Technology, Library, Music, Physical Education, 
Art & French, Emphasis on Academics, Spirituality, Personal 
Development and Community Service.  All faiths welcome! 

CHARLESTON CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL 
Educating The Hearts And Minds Of West Virginia’s 

Youth For Over 90 Years 
Applications may be downloaded from our website 

www.charlestoncatholic-crw.org. 
For more information, or to schedule a tour, call 342-8415 or 

email admissions@charlestoncatholic-crw.org  

New Mausoleum to be built at Mount Olivet Cemetery-the only 
Catholic Cemetery in Kanawha County. 

 

The church has consulted with Tim 
White at Barlow Bonsall Funeral Home 
to help us get the mausoleum built. You 
may contact him at (304)342-8135 or his 
cell phone at (304)395-4824 for more 
information or to set up a private meet-
ing. This may be done either virtually or 
in person. Affordable monthly payment plans are available. 
 

“Lord Jesus Christ, by your own three days in the tomb, you hal-
lowed the graves of all who believed in you and so made the grave a 
sign of hope that promises resurrection even as it claims our mortal 
bodies”  – Rite of Committal 

Attention Amazon users:  Did you know that Amazon will 
contribute 0.5% of your total eligible purchases to the parish?  If 
you would like Amazon to direct contributions to Sacred Heart, 
log on to Smile.amazon.com, select charitable organization, scan 
and select Sacred Heart Cathedral, Charleston WV.  It’s that 
easy.  Then any time you shop through Smile.Amazon.com, 
Amazon will donate 0.5% of your eligible purchase total to 
Sacred Heart parish.  It’s a great way to support the parish while 
shopping for everyday items.  

For your information, this QR code  
is a quick way to get to the parish 
giving page. 
         Or... 
Consider having your church contributions sent 
directly to the Church from your bank; please contact 
your own bank to do so. Almost every bank offers this 
service. If possible please have your parish ID 
included on the check. Many parishioners are opting 
to do this.  

 

WV Knights of Columbus Virtual Family Rosary on 
Sunday’s at 7:00 pm. Everyone is invited to attend. You  
can join the Rosary meeting from your computer, tablet or 
smartphone.  
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89131846381?
pwd=VWVJY3RYOS9mSjgxVlBhTG9LdU9hQT09 
 

Meeting ID: 891 3184 6381 
Passcode: 122307 
 

On the third Sunday of each month following the rosary,  
the Divine Mercy Chaplet will be recited.   



   

 

Anthony J. Majestro 
 

Attorneys At Law 

 

304-346-2889 

 

Tony C. Majestro, MD 
 

Orthopedic Surgeon 
 

304-343-4691 

Philip M. Majestro, 
DDS 

Family Dentist 
304-344-4003 

Renal Consultants, PLLC 
 

Julian Espiritu, Jr., M.D., F.A.C.P., FASN 
  Kelly Hughart, C-NP 

 

Board Certified Nephrologists 
 

24 MacCorkle Ave. SW, So. Chas. 

 
Phone: 304-720-5000 

Barlow Bonsall  

Funeral Home 
 

Serving Sacred Heart Parish 
Since 1875 

 

Wayne Johnson, Director 
304-342-8135 

 

Contact: Cary Levenson 
304-342-2255 

We believe in 
Quality of Service, 

not Quantity of 
Customers 

 

24-hours a day 
7 days a week 

Sincerely Yours 
 

State of the Art 
Answering Service 

Locally Owned and Operated 
 

Messages Delivered by: 
Operator-fax-pager- 

email-cell phone 
 

304-357-7300 
 

A Division of the  
West Virginia  

Message Center Inc. 

 

Tom’s Plumbing, Inc. 

Mullen 
Plumbing * Heating * Cooling 

Tom Orcutt * Owner 
 

304-744-3221   Call  304-768-8983 

24 Hours. 

Our business is GROWING 

 1507 Washington Street, East 
 

Leonoro’s  
Spaghetti       

House 
Since 1915 

 

Have you considered 
advertising with us?  

It benefits you  
and helps needy 

students in  
our schools. 

 Call 304-342-8175 for 
information. 

The West Virginia Institute for Spirituality, a charitable organization, offers 
electronic,  on and off site group and individual retreats, small meeting 
opportunities, a private hermitage, male and female spiritual directors, prayer, 
grief, marriage, drug and addictions counseling.  Follow us at WVIS.org, phone 
for a tour at 304-345-0926 or visit 1601 Virginia St. East.   Our educational 
opportunities provide continuing education hours; we are a PRIME partner with 
the Graduate Theological Foundation. Contact Sr. Carole Riley, CDP, PH.D. at 
412-901-4259 for more information.  

Larry J. Kalaskey III,  
D.D.S., M.S. 

1217 VIRGINIA STREET  E. 
CHARLESTON, WV 25301 

304-345-4960  
 

APERFECTSMILE.COM 
kalaskeyorthodontics@gmail.com 

 

738 Old Airport Rd.  
Chapmanville, WV 25508 

304-855-7092 

 

Manuel E. Molina, MD 
Sports Medicine/Joint  
Replacement Specialist 

 

******** 
Charleston 

415 Morris St., Ste. 104 
304-343-4691 

 

******** 
Putnam 

1399 Hospital Drive 
304-757-BONE 

 

  

 

 www.chapmandentistry.com 

 
308 C Street 

South Charleston, 
WV 25303 

 
304.744.1251 

 www.wvsleepsolutions.com 

Scan the QR 
Code to make a 
donation with  
your smartphone 


